Res. No. 543

..Title

Resolution calling on the United States Congress to refrain from cutting funding to the Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program 

..Body

By Council Members Greenfield, Brewer, Fidler, Gentile, James, Koppell, Koslowitz, Lander, Mealy, Palma, Rodriguez, Rose, Williams and Reyna


Whereas, The United States (“U.S.”) Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program (“SNAP”), formally known as the Food Stamp Program, is a federal  program administered by the U.S. Department of Agriculture (“USDA”), which provides assistance to low and no-income people and families living in the U.S.; and


Whereas, According to the USDA, in August 2010, the number of Americans receiving food stamps reached approximately 42.39 million people living in 19.72 million U.S. households, the highest number since the program began in 1939; and

Whereas, In Fiscal Year 2009, approximately 2.32 million people who participated in SNAP resided in New York State; and


Whereas, Forty-eight percent of SNAP recipients were children and another eight percent were age 60 or older; and


Whereas, Ninety-seven percent of SNAP benefits are redeemed in grocery stores and food markets, providing an economic stimulus and helping low-income families purchase food; and


Whereas, Under the American Recovery and Reinvestment Act of 2009 (“ARRA”), SNAP funding increased by an estimated $58.5 billion, which raised maximum allotments to families by 13.6 percent and allowed most four-person households to receive an $80 increase in their monthly SNAP allocation; and


Whereas, The U.S. Congress recently enacted legislation reducing funding to SNAP in order to offset costs for alternate federal programs; and


Whereas, The recent reduction in monies allocated to SNAP through the ARRA would effectively roll back most of the program’s increased funding by April 2014; and 


Whereas, As a result of the current national economic downturn, families are in dire need of additional monies to provide food for themselves and their families; and


Whereas, Congress should not only reject any further cuts to SNAP, but should enhance program funding so that families in need may be assured of financial assistance from the government; now, therefore, be it


Resolved, That the Council of the City of New York calls upon the United States Congress to refrain from cutting funding to the Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program.
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